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L o w e r  M o u t e r e  S c h o o l                    T o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h a t  w e  c a n  b e !  

 

Kiaora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School ð              23  February 2017  

 

Did you knowé this year, our school is 160 years old! When looking 

through some relics of the past, I came across this old advertisement 

for a ôSchool Masterõ ð dated 1874. Interesting if nothing else!  

 

The summer heat has arrived é never too late ð and better than 

nothing at all! With this in mind, can parents please help us by 

ensuring that students are heading out the door with sunblock on 

faces and not too ôlayered upõ with clothing, as some are getting very 

warm! 

Thanks to the many families who were able to spend the evening at 

school for the ôMeet the Teacher ônight. It was a great opportunity 

for us all to catch up in a more informal setting, and enjoy a very warm evenin g together!  
 

Communication between home and school  

It is an on -going challenge that all schools face ð how do we ensure that our families receive the messages 

and notes that we send home? The newsletter comes out every second ð odd week, and has the genera l 

news for the school. However there is class specific information that will come out from time to time too. 

If you are on Facebook, ôlikingõ our school will ensure that any messages that need to get out to everyone, 

do in fact get to you reasonably fast.  

If delving into the bottom of a childõs schoolbag delivers more than screwed up pieces of paper é. (And 

the rest! )ð maybe you would like to get on the email list. If your email address is new or changed, and this 

is your preference, please email your chil dõs teacher and/or the office. Many thanks! 
 

Thanks Snr Constable Gerry Tonkin!  

Thanks to Snr Constable Gerry for spending the week in our school talking with students about Road 

Safety! Here are some pics of Gerry in actioné 

  
òWatch out for sneaky driveways!ó        òAlways check both ways as you cross the roadó 

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
mailto:office@lowermoutere.school.nz


   

 
Reporting to Parents  

A ôheads upõ to all our families that we will be starting the reporting to parents cycle with interviews on 

THURSDAY 16 MARCH and then TUESDAY 21 MARCH. There will be information coming home regarding 

this éplease keep an eye out! 

 
Chaos at the school gate!  

The end of the school day is a very busy time at school ð especially at the school gate. We ask the 

following from parents:  

¶ If your child is usually on the bus and you are collecting them, let Mr Fitzsimmons know. We hold 

buses trying to find students and this makes all buses late.  

¶ If  you are collecting your child from school, please enter and exit the school through the gate by 

Rooms 1 and 3. Leave the big gates for bus students please.  
 

Many thanks for your help with this!  
 

Property update  

The fence is a continuing saga! However éas you have seen, the vegetation is being removed and 

preparation of the ground is due to happen soon. The removal of so many shrubs and trees around the 

school is a talking point with some at present ð we do have a landscaping plan being drafted, to ensure 

that new trees and shrubs are planted.  

Room 7 is not far off being complete, with next week seeing students returning to this class.  

Room 2 demolition has started and once Room 7 are back in their room, Room 2 wi ll be shifting to Room 5.  

  

We believe that by the end of term 2, we may well be finished!  
 

Scholastic Bookclub Orders  ð please hand your orders into the office by Monday 6 th  March  

School Bus Fees Overdue  ð payable by ineligible  bus student families. Thanks to those that have 

made their payment.  

 
 Board of Trustees ..  

The Board of Trustees meet for the first time this year next TUESDAY, 28 

February, 6pm, in the staffroom. Our main topic of discussion is the s chool 

Charter, Strategic plan and annual plan! All most welcome!  

 

Thanks for your support for our school!   
Regards 

 

Chris Bascand ï Principal  
 

Teacher Aide Vacancy  

We have a vacancy arising for a Teachers  Aide, to support the learning of a small group of students in the 
junior school. This position will be for approximately 10 hours a week, with preference being in the 
afternoons. This position is to start on Wednesday 8 March. More information is availabl e by requesting 
the information pack from MONDAY 27 February, from the school office. Applications close on Monday 6 
MARCH.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A fantastic programme coming to Lower Moutere School in term 2!  
 



   

 

se nior classes visit Tonga Bay  

As part of the focus of learning ð òLife at the edge of the landó, our seniors experienced a fantastic day 

at Tonga Bay, on Tuesday. Thanks to Jude Heath and EMR (Experiencing Marine Reserves) for supporting 

the school with this event. Students saw octopus, crayfish, blue cod and paua galore! Thanks too, to the 

parents who supported us for the day ð what a pristine and picturesque place we live in!!  

It mus t be said ð trips and experiences such as this are far from the norm ð they are very much the 

exception, and as a school, we are extremely grateful to be given such a rare opportunity to participate.  

 

 

 
 

 

Coming up this term!  Pop these dates on the calendars folks!  
MARCH  

Wed 1st  Rooms 4 & 6 to local river  

Tues 6 th  Year 7 & 8 Vaccinations  

Fri 10 th  School Swimming Champs 
Junior School ð morning / Senior School ð afternoon  

(details to come out next week)  
Wed 15 th  Rooms 4 & 6 to Little Kaiteri  

Thurs 16 th  & Tues 21st  Parent Interviews  

Fri 17 th  Motueka Swim Champs 

APRIL   

Thurs 13 th  Last Day Term 1  

 

 



   

A few other notices..!  
 

CHEESE MAKING CLASSES! 

We have had an offer from a friend of the school, to hold Cheese making classes ð possibly late April. The 

cost is $40 per person ð to make 3 cheeses. All gear used at the end will be offered as auction items! 

Maximum 25 people. To register your intial interest, please let us know éoffice@lowermoutere.school.nz 

 
Reading Eggs is the multi-award winning learning resource that supports 
ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ 
that are easy to follow, self-paced, and highly engaging.  
Reading Eggs is ideal for students aged 4 to 13 years. The program 
includes Reading Eggspress, which focuses on developing essential 
comprehension, vocabulary, grammar and usage skills for students in 
upper primary. 
Go to http://readingeggs.co.nz/  for a free trial!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             

Motueka United rugby registration will be held fri 3rd of March at 5 -7pm and sat 4th at 9 -12noon. All boys and girls aged 5 -13 

welcome. Contact Stephen stout 0274582381 for more information . 

 

Motueka Junior Football Club Registrations.  Join a growing and competitive community club.  

Registration for all juniors is available online at motuekafootball.co.nz from the 20 th  to the FINAL day 28 th  Feb.  

Our junior club ha s age grouped teams from 5 to 17 years. Games and training for ages 5 to 8 years old are all played locally at 

Goodman Park.  As we are a community run volunteer club we require each age group team to provide a coach, manager, team refe ree 

and a committee volunteer.  Registration is only complete with payments which can be done online at time of registration.  

Any queries please contact James 528 6005 or 0212172211 (evenings)  
 

 

Primary School Climbing  is happening again this term.   Tues and Thurs afternoons at 3.30 to 5pm.  

Cost is $5pp / p session.   If you have any queries please donõt hesitate to contact Wendy on 

(03)528 8228 at the Motueka Recreation Centre  

 

TAMAHA SEA SCOUT GROUP -  NEEDS YOU  

Want to Go Camping?  Want to Learn how to Sail?  Do you want to Go Kayaking?  This is what we do!  

How about Meeting New Friends?  Do you like Having a Great Time?  Would you like to Learn how to be a Leader?  

Why not Come and Join us!  

MORE INFORMATION: https://sites.google.com/site/tamahamapua/home   

REGISTER YOUR CHILD CONTACT: Anne Gabrielsson a_r_gabrielsson@yahoo.com  

FIND OUT MORE ABOUT BEING A LEADER: David Scott 5403009 or scotty@ski.co.nz  

http://readingeggs.co.nz/
https://sites.google.com/site/tamahamapua/home
mailto:a_r_gabrielsson@yahoo.com

